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Chair Jama, Vice-Chair Bonham, and members of the committee: 

 

It’s been almost 8 years I’m driving for Uber and Lyft. Uber has never deactivated my 

account, but Lyft deactivated me. When l talked with the union, they told me a 

passenger had lied about me, she told Lyft l met her on dating apps. It’s not true, but 

Lyft believed whatever she said to them instead of trusting their own driver. It’s been 

two years now l’m not driving for Lyft. Who is gonna pay for two years of lost wages? 

Of course it’s me, not Lyft. This is why we need fairness in the deactivation process. 

Please pass SB 1166. 

 

Respectfully, 

 

Hasan Yildirim 

Lyft and Uber driver  


